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by Robert Boniface 

Another month has come and gone, 
with some racing happening around 
the North Island which was attended 
by our members.  I haven’t had any 
official results or reports from anyone 
yet, so will report what I know.  Please 
don’t shoot the messenger if I get it 
wrong, provide me an accurate report 
and I’ll get it right! 

The only significant race meeting that 
has been held of late was Round 4 of 
the Rotax Max Challenge at Bay of 
Plenty over the weekend of 7/8 June.  
Brad Still and Aaron de Ridder 
attended to represent our club.  Brad 
qualified 5th and scored two 6th place 
finishes in the Heats.  This meant he 
started 5th in the Pre-Final and ended 
up in 13th across the line.  He then 
lined up for the Final from 13th and 
finished the race in the same position.  
Mathew Kinsman of Auckland 
dominated the race to take the round 
win and push him to the top of the 
RMC leader board with 2 rounds 
remaining. 

Aaron qualified 11th and improved in 
the heats to start the Pre-Final from  

 

8th.  He dropped one place and lined 
up in the final from P9.  When Aaron 
saw the chequered flag, he had slipped 
one place to complete the weekend in 
10th overall in the Rotax Max Heavy 
class, amongst some very classy 
opposition.  A good result for both our 
boys, well done to you and your crews 
as well! 

The Supreme Kart Supplies WPKA 
Goldstar Trophy round at Manawatu 
on 1 June was a great spectacle, with a 
number of competitors attending (even 
new club member Jaden Ransley from 
Christchurch!) to get some valuable 
practice in for the upcoming NZ 
Schools meeting in July.  Taranaki was 
represented by: 
 
Thomas Boniface, Logan Smith, Jaden 
Ransley, Dylan Frere, Robbie Johnson, 
Nathan Cox, Brendon Jury, Ryan Jury, 
Jonathan Dwyer, Jayden Smith, Brad 
Still, David Cox, Nathan Nolly and Gary 
Soper 

There was some great racing by all our 
members and some awesome 
silverware and prizes taken home.   

 

Thanks again to Maurice and Kane 
Frost of Supreme Kart Supplies and 
Engines for sponsoring the series. 

Our members’ results were as follows: 

Cadet ROK:  O/All GP 
Thomas Boniface  1st 2nd 
Logan Smith  6th 7th 
 
Junior Restricted:  O/All GP 
Jaden Ransley  3rd 5th 
Dylan Frere  4th 4th 
Robbie Johnson  8th 8th 
Nathan Cox  9th 9th 
 
Junior Yamaha:  O/All GP 
Brendon Jury  3rd 4th 
Ryan Jury  8th 6th 
Jonathan Dwyer 11th 8th 
Jayden Smith  12th 11th 
 
Rotax Max Light:  O/All GP 
Brad Still  1st 1st 
David Cox  8th 12th 
 
Rotax Max Heavy:  O/All GP 
Nathan Nolly  1st 8th 
 
ClubSport 120:   O/All GP 
Gary Soper  8th DNS 

February 2014 Kartorque 

In this issue:  

President’s report 

Birthday list 

Coming events 

Classified ads 

And some more…..read on! 

 

 

June 2014 Kartorque 
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The Internet/Mana 
party is stacked 

with awesome and 
sensible 

candidates, I’ll be 
voting for them… 

 
Following the AGM at the meeting, a 
new president (Marty Hunt of 
Wellington) was appointed and it is 
hoped the series will see a revival to 
ensure it continues.  The WPKA 
Goldstar Series has been around for 
many years so it will be great to see 
numbers return for the 2014/15 series.  
It is also understood a new naming 
rights sponsor has been confirmed to 
support the series next year. 

The next two big items on the 
committee calendar are the AGM and 
the annual club prizegiving.  Both of 
these events are very important to the 
club for different reasons.  The AGM 
shapes the coming year with regard to 
the committee and how the club 
functions.  We have a number of spots 
which need to be filled, so if you have 
some spare ideas, enthusiasm or 
energy you’d like to bring to the club, 
the committee is the place to do it.  
The old proverb that “many hands 
make light work” is very true and it’s 
important that we share the load.  
Don’t be shy, I strongly encourage you 
to get involved and help out, it can 
actually be very rewarding.  The AGM is 
pencilled in for late August and the 
exact date and venue is yet to be 
confirmed. 

The annual prizegiving is also to be 
held in August (due to people being 
slack and not returning trophies on 
time, of which there are still a number 
outstanding…grrrr).  Without “naming 
and shaming you”, please get your 
trophies back to me as soon as 
possible, or you will need to explain to 
the next recipient why they didn’t get 
their trophy at prizegiving.  Surely it’s 
not that hard is it?  We’ll let you know 
when the date is set, the venue is 
looking like the Inglewood Golf Club 
again (subject to confirmation). 

We’re looking forward to the NZ 
Schools in three weeks, I suppose we 
had better get a couple of sets of wets 
lined up…. 

See you all at the track! 

Did you hear…? 

 Liz Podjursky’s mum, Sally, recently 
had heart surgery at Waikato 
Hospital and is due home this week.  
Get well soon Sally! 

 Aaron broke the Geary Superkart 
again, luckily it was only the power 
valve that broke on the warm up lap 
of the 1st heat.  Although he did 
qualify on the front row in P2. 

 Aaron de Ridder had his first drifting 
experience at Taupo Motorsport 
Park on June 14.  Sounds like he 
punished the Nissan and had a great 
day.  I did see the car facing the 
wrong way in a couple of photos 
though! 

 Steve Scott is currently on a 
motorcycle tour in India and rode a 
Royal Enfield over the “Khardungla 
Top” which is the highest motorable 
road in the world at 18,380ft.  His 
adventure can be seen on Facebook 
and looks like a lot of fun. 

 Teri Collins is playing #1 trumpet for 
the New Plymouth Operatic 
Societies upcoming Phantom of the 
Opera.  Good luck Teri and break 
a……trumpet? 

 Jessica Boniface is travelling to 
Invercargill for the New Zealand 
Brass Band Championships in July.  
She plays cornet for the band and 
this will be her first Nationals….good 
luck Jess. 

 William Adlam and three teammates 
from New Plymouth Boys’ High 
School Yr 11-13 boys team “Speed 
is Always the Answer” recorded the 
4th best score overall of the day 
with 4940 points at the recent 
Kawerau 6HR Adventure Race on 7 
June.  Well done William, looked like 
a tough event. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Classifieds section… 
 

 

 

 

Tony Kart for Sale - ST Racer V2 

New August 2012.  Complete Kart 
including fully rebuilt #1 Yamaha 
engine by Supreme Kart Supplies 
including new bearings, rod, piston 
and ring.  Run in only. 

#2 engine - 1 hour on piston ring, only 
a tenth between the motors. 

SKS exhaust, Sniper castor camber kit 
fitted, disc protector, adjustable seat 
stays, Alfano, wets on hot rod hubs. 

Large range of spares including soft 
and hard axles, rims, sprockets and 
chain etc.  

No expense spared on this kart.  

$5,500.00 Contact Steve 027 555 
4530 or  s-d.boyde@xtra.co.nz  

 

Club Kart for Sale 

KT100 kart, had a fresh rebuild from 
Supreme Kart Supplies, only ½ hour 
use since.  Comes with a bunch of 
extras.  

Looking at $2,000, but will take offers 
around $1,600 - $1,700 

Contact: Shay Foster 
moosenp3d@gmail.com 
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Presidents Report - Teri Collins 
 

Hi everyone, 

Winter seems to finally be here with 
the weather being consistently more 
inconsistent.  This is a good chance 
to get into the shed and get your kart 
ready for the next few meetings in 
the Winter Series.  I have been 
threatening to dig my kart out from 
under the pile of thick dust in the 
shed, so one day it may happen! 
 
Racing has been a bit quiet lately, 
with only the Rotax Series in Te 
Puke and Goldstar Champs Round at 
Palmerston North.  Brad and Aaron 
put in a good showing at Te Puke, 
with Brad bagging a 13th place and 
Aaron coming 10th.  We all know 
how good these two are, so this 
underlines how tough this series is.  
Well done boys! 
 
This weekend is the Enduro meeting 
which is always a bit of fun.  
Remember, it is a trophy meeting so 
it’s a good chance to join forces with 
another driver to have a crack at the 
Senior Enduro.  Let’s try and get a 
load of karts along and don’t let the 
chance of bad weather put you off. 
 
A reminder about the AGM which is 
scheduled for late August.  We need 
some new blood on the committee 
so don’t be shy and come along to 
put your hand up.  Unfortunately, the 
club does not run itself, so make 
sure you keep an eye out for the date 
and venue. 
 
A few outstanding trophies need to 
be returned in time for the club 
prizegiving which is also coming up 
in early August. 
 
We still need to train more race 
officials and scrutineers.  This is a 
very simple process, talk to a 
committee member. 
 
Cheers for now….. 
Teri 

Birthdays for June 

Bronwyn Greenway 1 Jun. 32yrs 
Aaron Marr 1 Jun. 19yrs 
Chris de Ridder 2 Jun. 
Thomas Korff 5 Jun. 27yrs 
Ryan Wicksteed 6 Jun. 10yrs 
Blair Jury 8 Jun. 41yrs 
Stephen Beck 9 Jun.  48yrs 
Marie Collins 9 Jun. 46yrs 
Keith Donovan 10 Jun. 62yrs 
Warren Riddick 13 Jun. 51yrs 
Anthony Lewis 13 Jun. 25yrs 
Mitch Day 14 Jun. 26yrs 
Nathan Cox 17 Jun. 13yrs 
Hannah Boniface 21 Jun.  14yrs 
Malcolm Bruce 21 Jun.  52yrs 
Ricky Paul 22 Jun. 37yrs 
Nathan Nolly 23 Jun. 24yrs 
Anika Jensen 26 Jun. 8yrs 
Maurice Hill 29 Jun. 41yrs 
 
Happy birthday to all these members! 

 

Next Club Day: 29 June 2014 
 

Event: Annual Enduro meeting 
Duty Class: Cadet, JR & Junior 
Direction: Anti-Clockwise 
Convenor(s): Mitch Day 
Race day sponsor:  
 
Penniall Jordan 
Penniall Jordan is a local 
business that prides itself 
in providing exceptional 
service and top quality  
workmanship within the Plumbing, Heating 
and Gasfitting trades.  Qualified tradesmen, 
using the highest quality products, handle all 
projects in a timely, professional manner.  
Whether it's new construction, small-to-large 
remodelling projects, commercial installations 
or residential and repairs.  Servicing Taranaki 
since 1973. 
 
Penniall Jordan & Co Ltd 
191 Broadway 
Stratford 4332 
Ian & Marianne Jordan 
Phone: 06 765 5336 
 

Format: Gates open 7:45am 
 Scrutineering 8:15am 
 Entry conf. 8:30am 
 Drivers brief. 9:15am 
 Tuning Runs 9:30am 
 Racing 10am 
 Lunch 12:30pm 
 

Coming events 

2014/15 WPKA Goldstar Series 

Rd1 - 9 November 2014, Wellington 

Rd2 - 7 December 2014, Manawatu 

Rd3 - 8 March 2015, Taranaki 

Rd4 - 3 May 2015, Hawkes Bay 

Trophy round – 31 May 2015, Wellington 

 

2014 National and Other Events 

CIK, 25-26 Jan 2014, Wgtn. 

Top Half Rd 1, 15-16 Feb 2014, Rot. 

Prokart Rd 1, 22-23 Feb 2014, Manwtu 

Top Half Rd 2, 8-9 Mar 2014, Ham. 

Prokart Rd 2, 15-16 Mar 2014, Rot. 

Top Half Rd 3, 29-30 Mar 2014, EBoP 

Nationals, 19-20 Apr 2014, Blenheim 

Prokart Rd 3, 17-18 May 2014, Ham. 

Prokart Rd 4, 7-8 Jun 2014, BoP 

Top Half Rd 4, 21-22 Jun 2014, Akld 

NZ Schools, 12-13 Jul 2014, Manwtu 

Prokart Rd 5, 16-17 Aug 2014, H. Bay 

Blossom, 6-7 Sept 2014, H. Bay 

Prokart Rd 6, 20-21 Sep 2014, Akld 

North Islands, 25-26 Oct. 2014, Rot. 

 

Some comic relief… 

Never, under any circumstances, take a 
sleeping pill and a laxative on the same 
night. 
 
A man walks out on his front porch one 
day and sees a gorilla in the tree on his 
front lawn.  He calls animal control and 
about an hour later a man shows up with 
a ladder, a pit bull, and a shotgun.  The 
animal control employee tells the man, 
"I'm here to get the gorilla out of your 
tree.  I'm going to use this ladder to climb 
up the tree and shake the branch the 
gorilla is on to knock him to the ground.  
The pit bull is trained to go after anything 
that falls from the tree and bites their 
balls which calms the animal down so I 
can put him in the truck."  The man says 
"Okay, I see what the ladder and the pit 
bull are for but what is the shotgun for?"  
The animal control employee says, "Oh, 
that's for you.  In case I fall out of the 
tree instead of the gorilla, shoot the 
dog." 
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Photos of members competing 
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Current Club points 
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Club Officials 
 
Patron: Maurice Frost 758 8891 m.j.frost@xtra.co.nz 
President: Teri Collins 021 550 050 teri@collinsconstruction.co.nz 
Vice President: Mitchell Day 759 8014 mitchell@paceeng.co.nz 
Secretary: Maurice Frost 758 8891 m.j.frost@xtra.co.nz 
Treasurer: Karen Jury 755 4029 kjury@xtra.co.nz 
Club Captain: Peter Cottam 758 2099 peterc@clelandsconstruction.co.nz 
Race Secretary: Chrissy deRidder (temporary) c.deridder@xtra.co.nz 
Senior Steward: Maurice Frost 758 8891 m.j.frost@xtra.co.nz 
Race Officials:  Robert Boniface 756 6900 htbauto@xtra.co.nz 
 Steve Boyde 756 8957 s-d.boyde@xtra.co.nz 
 Malcolm Bruce  teammouse@xtra.co.nz 
 Peter Cottam 758 2099 peterc@clelandsconstruction.co.nz 
 Maurice Frost 758 8891 m.j.frost@xtra.co.nz 
 Rob Webber 759 4077 printrus@slingshot.co.nz 
Technical Officers: Maurice Frost 758 8891 m.j.frost@xtra.co.nz 
 Warren Riddick 06 278 4824 fkr-taranaki@xtra.co.nz 
Club Promotional Officer: Robert Boniface 756 6900 htbauto@xtra.co.nz 
Shop Manager: Position vacant 
New/Renewal of Membership: Maurice Frost 758 8891 m.j.frost@xtra.co.nz 
Committee: Peter Baylis  voguekitchens@xtra.co.nz 
 Robert Boniface 756 6900 htbauto@xtra.co.nz 
 Steve Boyde 756 8957 s-d.boyde@xtra.co.nz 
 Peter Cottam 758 2099 peterc@clelandsconstruction.co.nz 
 Aaron de Ridder  a.deRidder_17@hotmail.com 
 Chrissy de Ridder  c.deridder@xtra.co.nz 
 Mike Jury 027 485 1982 kjury@xtra.co.nz 
 Garth Lacey 752 2516 egmontblooms@hotmail.com 
Machine Examiners: Robert Boniface, Steve Boyde, Malcolm Bruce, Greg Dietschin, Maurice Frost, Warren Riddick 

  
If you need any help, advice, information or just want a chat, feel free to contact any of the team above! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

mailto:s-d.boyde@xtra.co.nz
http://www.power-air.co.nz/

